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Dear Board --

As you know, my position as a librarian at Mt Hood CC was eliminated on June 17.  What you might not know is that I started teaching full-time in Mt Hood's Business Technology department on June 20.  This new role isn't a temporary position, and while it broke my heart to leave the library, I need to tell you that I feel completely at peace as someone whose entire job revolves around teaching. If I'm being honest, it's what I've wanted to do for a long time now.

So, after giving this a great deal of thought, I've decided that I can't/ shouldn't be ACRL OR president this year. This wasn't something I came to lightly, but you might think my decision is PTSD-induced reactionary avoidance of all things library. It isn't. I promise.

I appreciate your invitation to lead the Board as a non-practicing librarian, and if I was temporarily out of work but still 100% focused on libraries, I'd do it. But I have to admit that my focus has shifted. I don't think it's fair to anyone involved in ACRL to be led by someone whose time and energy is dedicated to non-library efforts. Time especially -- with my new teaching schedule, I couldn't attend (much less plan) the Fall conference. That alone is reason enough to step away.

I'm resigning from the ACRL Board effective Sept 1. I'm sorry and sad that I won't be at the helm of such an incredible group of people, but I'm very grateful to have spent the past year with you.

Until we meet again --

-- Anna
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